


Trevor Anderson <trevor.c.anderson@gmail.com>

RE: Cedar Cove Topo Exhibit

Frandsen,Blane <bfrandsen@co.weber.ut.us> Mon, Jun 6, 2016 at 3:45 PM
To: Trevor Anderson <trevor.c.anderson@gmail.com>
Cc: "Andersen,Jared" <jandersen@co.weber.ut.us>

Trevor for the life of me I can’t find the slip of paper I wrote your number on.  

I’ve  just spoken with Jared and from your turn in into lot 34 we will ask you to try and hit a 15% grade 
down and around the basin. No more than 20% absolute max.  If it will help you can bring the road down 
and across the high water line into the bottom of the basin.  We would like you to grade the roadway 
when you grade for the turnaround into lot 34 but no paving needed beyond the turn in into lot 34.

As to a  note that the owner will forever maintain and or never come to the County to request the 
takeover of maintenance the answer was no.  We have got to make it maintainable for whoever gets 
stuck with the maintenance. 

The basin really should be cleaned out before this fall or with your grading.  Once the unpaved roadway 
down becomes steeper than 10% it will take a track hoe or dozer to get in and maintain the basin.  When 
it starts raining and things get slippery even a track hoe will have some difficulty getting in and out.

Blane W. Frandsen PE

Senior Engineer

Weber County Engineering

2380 Washington Blvd.

Ogden, Utah 84401

(801) 399-8054

bfrandsen@co.weber.ut.us
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